
 
 

Town of Niverville 2020 Planning Session 
 

November 28, 2019 

Last weekend Town Council and staff met at Providence College to plan what the next year holds for the 

Town of Niverville. All aspects of the municipal realm were discussed and by the end of the weekend, a 

preliminary budget was presented to Council. 

Included in this presentation were some major capital projects for the Town: 

- Paving of 6th Avenue South from PR 311 to south of Sheffield Way 

- Major renewal in the core’s sidewalk network 

- Rebuilding of PR311 and 3rd Avenue intersection (South) 

- Rebuilding of PR311 and Prairie Trail intersection  

- Complete re-construction and paving of Arena Road with new active transportation paths to 

connect the rail crossing and the CRRC 

- Improvements to the façade of the Niverville Centennial Arena – in particular approval of a joint 

art project installation with the Niverville High School art department 

- Expanded parking lot at the Recreation Campus 

- Phase 2 of Hespeler Park pathway lighting 

- Increasing the Town’s tree budget for planting and maintenance from thirty to forty thousand 

Further to these capital projects – the Town also approved their 2030 Vision Document – moving 

Niverville to 10,000 residents. This document will be available online and gives the guiding principles for 

Niverville’s direction in the next ten years. 

As an update to last fall’s planning session, Council announced the replacement of the sewer mains in 

the core of Niverville. Following further analysis over the past year, the project is now set to commence 

in 2021 and will include four blocks of Niverville every second year. In addition, the project has been 

expanded to include the laying of watermains on the same block as the sewer repair.  It is anticipated 

that residents will receive advance notice of when their blocks will be scheduled for infrastructure 

upgrades.  Thank you to residents for your continued support and investment in our community! 

 


